
Grand Junction, Colorado 
 

May 2, 1949 
 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado met in regular 
adjourned session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Councilmen present and answering at roll call 
were: Carson, Hoisington, Colescott, Martin, Harris and President Harper. Councilman 
Bagby was absent. Also present were City Manager Moore, City Attorney Banks and 
City Clerk Tomlinson. 
 
 The minutes of the regular meeting held April 20th were read and approved. 
 
 A letter from Mr. John Page was read, thanking the Clerk for the copy of the 
Resolution sent him. It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by 
Councilman Colescott that the letter be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
 City Manager Moore reported that the final report on the Collbran project was 
now in Washington. He had contacted Rep. Aspinall by telephone and Rep. Aspinall 
had stated that he would introduce an appropriation bill in the house, so that the 
financing might be started during this year. 
 
 President Harper expressed his appreciation to Councilman Harris for his 
assistance on the Council during the past year. Several other Council members 
expressed their regret at Mr. Harris termination of office. Councilman Bagby was also 
tendered a vote of appreciation for serving a two-year term on the Council. 
 
 City Manager Moore extended his thanks to the Council for their co-operation. 
 
 President Harper and other members of the Council also expressed their 
appreciation to Mr. Moore for the manner in which he had managed the affairs of the 
City and especially that committee meetings and Council meetings had been held at a 
minimum. 
 
 The minutes of this meeting were read, and approved. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Hoisington and seconded by Councilman Harris 
that the meeting adjourn, sine die. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 
 


